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A meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 26th June 2012 in the 

Committee Room, West Buckland Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllr’s Mrs M Blogg (Chairman), D Lacey, Mrs C Biffen, Mrs C Hannath, G Henley, and 
C Rayson.

In attendance: County Cllr R Henley and the Clerk Mrs J Larcombe.
22/06/12. To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were accepted from Cllr D James.
Apologies 
                 were received from District Cllr C Hill.
23/06/12. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda. Cllr Mrs Biffen declared a personal 
                 interest in planning application 4/46/12/0018, submitted by SCC, as a Governor at the 
                 school and a personal and prejudicial interest in planning application 4/46/12/0017 
                 submitted by the Governors.
24/06/12. To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 29/05/12. The minutes were agreed as a 
                 true record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman.
25/06/12. Matters arising from the minutes. None.
26/06/12. Planning: 
           a) To consider any Planning Applications received by the Parish Council
           4/46/12/0017 Erection of a timber built club room adjacent to playing field. West Buckland 
           Community Primary School. Applicant: The Governors. Cllr Mrs Biffen declared a personal 

           and prejudicial interest and left the room. Observation: the Parish Council support the  

           application.
           4/46/12/0018 Installation of a double classroom modular building to replace an existing 
           modular building, which will be demolished. West Buckland Community Primary School, 
           West Buckland. Applicant: Somerset County Council. Observation: the Parish Council 

           support the application.
                46/12/0007 Erection of two storey building for Garden Centre retail sales and ancillary uses 

                in connection with Blackdown Garden Centre, West Buckland. Decision: conditional 

                approval granted.
                46/12/0008 Application for the variation of condition no 2 of application 46/11/0021 to 

                amend the plans at Camelot House, Taunton Road, Chelston, West Buckland. Decision: 

                conditional approval.
                46/12/0011 Change of use of land to site temporary agricultural worker’s mobile home at 

                Sellicks Nurseries, Chelston (retention of works already undertaken). Decision: conditional 

                approval granted.
           c)  Any other planning matters. Cllr Mrs Biffen said that she had read through the Core 
           Strategy policy and met with the Clerk to discuss the contents. She said that there did not 
           appear to be any obvious weakness in general policies or any specific proposals for this 
           parish that indicated a need for the Parish council to draw up a Neighbourhood Plan in order 
           to strengthen its ability to influence development within the parish. In any case neither the 
           Core Strategy nor a Neighbourhood Plan could now contradict the new Local Planning 
           Policy framework, which is underpinned by the clause in favour of sustainable 
           development. It was noted that the plan has not been approved by the Planning Inspector yet 
           but the Strategy Team feel that there would only be minor adjustments. For now the 
           settlement limit will stay as it is. At present the site which was given permission for a 
           livestock market is to be retained for a single large scale employer use. The Parish Council 
           needs to keep the planning policy situation under review in case it becomes apparent that a 
           Neighbourhood Plan would be desirable.
27/06/12. Highways. 

a) To report on work carried out by the SCC Highway Department and to receive 
reports on repairs that are needed. Nothing was reported.
b) Update on improvements to the A38 junction at Worlds End. See County Cllr’s 

Report.
c) Grass cutting in Peacocks Close and Lee Park. Cllr Mrs Blogg declared a personal 
interest for the grass cutting in Peacocks Close. Heathfield Garden Contractors has quoted £20/cut to cut the three areas of grass in Peacocks Close. It was agreed to pay Heathfield Garden Contractors to cut the grass in Peacocks Close when they cut the grass at Church Drive.  Cllr Mrs Blogg will inform SCC. The clearing of the dyke at Lee Park will be discussed at the next meeting.
d)  Any other highways matters. Cllr Mrs Blogg reported that signs advertising the Village Fete have been removed by the Highways Department. There does not appear to be any consistency in their approach as advertising signs for other events in the area have been allowed to stay. 
28/06/12. To receive reports from:

                a) District Cllr. No report.
                b) Cty Cllr. County Cllr Henley told the council that the Boundary Commission had made 
                their report today and a draft order will be laid in parliament. West Buckland will be linked 
                with part of Wellington East. The compelling reason for this decision is that the Cades Farm 
                boundary is moving towards West Buckland. Ruishton will be linked to Wellington. Cllr 

                Henley said he feels that this is far better than the first proposal. The Monument Ward has 

                been split with part of it going to Wiveliscombe. Nothing major has happened with regards t 

                the improvements to the junction on the A38 at Worlds End. Only a couple of signs have 

                been put up. The Rock Festival at Westcombe Farm has been granted a licence and meetings 

                will be held to discuss the potential noise nuisance. The Community Budget is coming back 

                in a new form with each County Councillor able to award twenty grants of £500 for healthy 

                living projects between July and the beginning of December. Cllr Henley will put in an 

                application for the WI Golf Croquet.
                c) Police. A report for May had been received by email. There were three crimes in West 
                Buckland parish. A suspect filled up with fuel at Chelston and drove off without paying. On 
                investigation it was found the number plates on display were stolen. A catalytic converter 
                was cut off a Toyota Landcruiser and stolen while the vehicle was parked on the owners 
                drive in West Buckland overnight. Offenders gained access to stables in West Buckland 

                where they damaged locks but nothing was stolen. Speed checks were carried out on 
                Blagdon Hill on 25th May between 18:30 and 19:30. Twelve vehicles were caught exceeding 
                the speed limit. Also included in the report was information about Operation Newmarket 
                targeting rural crime in the Blackdown Hills and ActionFraud, the UK’s national fraud 
                reporting centre. People who have been providing information about rat runs being used in 
                the early hours of the morning were thanked. Cllr Mrs Blogg reported that cold callers had 
                called on her even though she lives in a ‘No Cold Calling’ zone.
                d) Village Hall Committee. Some playschool parents are not happy with the temporary 
                fencing used and want permanent fencing between the rear of the Village Hall and the car 
                park. Ofsted has not objected to the temporary fencing. Some parents are taking their 

                children to play school at Oake instead of West Buckland.
          e) Any other reports. None.
29/06/12. Finance
a) To agree and authorise payments. It was resolved to make the following payments:
Mr K Abraham - £90.00 internal audit (chq no 1150)

Mrs J Larcombe - £154.81 Clerk’s salary and expenses (chq no 1151)

Heathfield Garden Contractors - £522.00 grass cutting and strimming (chq no 1153)
b) Report from Internal Auditor. Mr Abraham, the Internal Auditor, reported that in 

accordance with testing strategy developed in the Financial Risk assessment, which concludes that the overall risk is low, testing was carried out as appropriate and all tests were satisfactory. A 20p error in the bank reconciliation was noted. 
30/06/12. Playing Field

a) Update regarding transfer of land for additional car parking for Village Hall and 
Planning. A scale plan is needed to show the area of land that is being given for the car park. Cllr Lacey will see if he can prepare this.
b) Update on the plaque for the tree planted in the playing field to mark the Diamond 
Jubilee. The plaque is now in place beside the tree.
c) Repairs to picnic table. One of the slats on the table has rotted. Cllr Lacey will look at 

it. There was concern that the cost of repairing it might not be economic. 

31/06/12. Footpaths. 
a) To receive any update from our PPLO. The WI are concerned that the signing on 
footpath WG14/38 through Emerald Vale Nursery is not clear. Mr Taylor will revisit this route and update the signing. If necessary he will get the ROW team involved in negotiating with the owner of the nursery to clear up any ambiguity. There was also concern about footpaths T29/38 in Trull parish which becomes impassable. Mr Taylor will register the problem to show the deteriorating condition but holds out little hope of it being cleared as it is a little used path.
                b) Any Other Footpath Matters. Mr Stanworth will cut the path behind the Church.
32/06/12. Update on new Code of Conduct. Cllr Mrs Blogg and the Clerk attended a SALC briefing 

                on the new Code of Conduct. Councillors will have to make declarations of pecuniary 
                interest rather than personal and prejudicial interest and will have to declare interests other 
                than pecuniary interests. For failure to comply in declaring an interest other than a pecuniary 
                interest there are no specified sanctions and no power to enforce any sanctions. Failure to 
                register a DPI within the 28 days allowed, provision of false information and participation 
                or voting when having a DPI all become criminal offenses.Councillors will have to 
                complete a new Register of Interests form.  The Parish Council will deal with dispensations. 
33/06/12. Correspondence and items of interest. The following correspondence was noted:
                SPFA – Spring 2012 Newsletter

34/06/12. Any other urgent business at the Chairman’s discretion. None.
35/06/12. Date of Next Parish Council Meeting. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 31st July 

                2012 at 7.30pm. 
